
  

Mass Schedule 

Monday - Saturday 6:30am  

Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00pm  

Sunday 6:30am, 8:30am, 11:00am, 

6:00pm 

 

Parish Office 

148-A Makawao St  

Kailua, HI 96734  

808-266-2222 

www.stanthonyskailua.org  

 

Satellite/Mobile Office Hours 

Sunday 8:00am-12:30pm 

(Located on the Friendship Lanai 

after morning Mass on Sundays) 

 

 Mon - Thurs 8:30am-4:00pm  

(Located on 2nd floor above the 

Early Learning Center)  

 

St. Anthony’s School 

148 Makawao St.  

Kailua, HI 96734  

808-261-3331 

www.saskailua.org  

 

Outreach Thrift Shop  

(Directly across from the Church) 

Mon-Thur 8:30am-2:30pm 

Closed Friday-Sunday 

808-266-2227 

 

Outreach Food Pantry 

Tues & Thurs 9am-12pm  

808-266-2227 

 

Hospital & Homebound Ministry 

Ph: 266-2222  

Ministers take Holy Communion to 

parishioners unable to attend Mass.  

ST. ANTHONY of PADUA  
Catholic Church and School 

June 16, 2019 
Solemnity of The Most Holy Trinity 

“Our parish is a culturally inclusive Catholic community brought together by 
our common faith in Jesus Christ.  Our Mission is to evangelize, educate, serve, 

and love one another as God loves us.” 

Glory be to the Father, and to the Son and to the Holy Spirit! 
 

The fundamental dogma, on which everything in Christianity is based, is that of 
the Blessed Trinity in whose name all Christians are baptized. The feast of the 
Blessed Trinity needs to be understood and celebrated as a prolongation of the 
mysteries of Christ and as the solemn expression of our faith in this triune life 
of the Divine Persons, to which we have been given 
access through our Baptism and by the Redemption 
won for us by Christ. 
 
This week we return to the liturgical season of Ordi-
nary Time. This Sunday and next Sunday, however, 
are designated as solemnities, special days that call 
our attention to central mysteries of our faith. To-
day, on the first Sunday after Pentecost, we cele-
brate the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity. This 
feast invites us to consider what we believe about 
God, who has revealed Himself to us in the Trini-
tyðone God in three persons. 
 
The verses of today's Gospel come near the end of 
Jesus' long discourse at the Last Supper. In the early 
part of this discourse, as we saw last week on Pente-
cost, Jesus offers assurances to the disciples. Even 
though he must leave the disciples, he tells them 
that they will have a future because of the help he 
will send them in the Holy Spirit. This Sunday he 
focuses more on the shape of the future, which will 
include Jesus' victory over the world that we all 
share. The disciples of Jesus cannot know the future. They can only know that, 
whatever shape the future takes, they will not have to face it alone. They have 
the Spirit of Truth, who will continue to provide the teaching of Jesus in the fu-
ture. 
 
Reading this passage on the Solemnity of the Most Holy Trinity reinforces our 
understanding of the unity shared by the members of the Trinity. Although the 
idea of one God in three persons remains a mystery, we have the assurance that, 
as Jesus and the Father share all, Jesus and the Spirit share all. 
 
May the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ and the love of God and the fellowship 

of the Holy Spirit be with you all.  Corinthians 13:13 

https://www.catholicculture.org 
https://www.loyolapress.com 

https://www.loyolapress.com/our-catholic-faith/liturgical-year/sunday-connection/most-holy-trinity-cycle-c-sunday-connection
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Clergy  

Rev. Exsequel Tuyor, Parish Administrator   

Rev. Marlon T. Belmonte, Parochial Vicar   

Deacon Ernest Carlbom      

Deacon Michael Weaver  

 

  Parish Office Staff  

Lucy Poueu, Accounting/Facilities      791-6523 

Solinuu Topalian, Website/Bulletin/Events 266-2222 

Dolly Ababon, Receptionist/Secretary   266-2221 

Valerie Haole, Thrift Shop/Food Pantry   266-2227 

Religious Education/Youth Ministry   791-6525 

 

School Administration Office  

Bridget Olsen, Principal  261-3331 ext 444 

Patricia Barros, Vice-Principal  261-3331 ext 442 

Betty Kam, School Secretary 261-3331 ext 441 

 

Devotions  

Rosary is recited daily at 6:00am in the Day Chapel.   

Rosary for Peace is at 4:30pm on the 1st Saturday .  

 

Eucharistic Adoration & Benediction is on the 1st 

Friday, at 7:00am in the Day Chapel. 

 

Sacraments 

Call the parish office or check our website 

(wwww.stanthonyskailua.org) for information on:  
 

Reconciliation:   Confessions are held on Saturdays, 

4:00-4:30pm in the Blessed Sacrament Chapel or by 

appointment. Pls call the Parish Office at 266-2222. 

Baptism Preparation:  Class is held on the 1st Sun-

day at 10:00am in the Parish Office. Call 266-2222 to 

set up a meeting with a priest prior to attending 

class. 

First Reconciliation, First Communion, and Con-

firmation: Call 266-2222 for information.  

Marriage or Convalidation:   Call 266-2222 at least 

six months in advance to set up a marriage prepara-

tion class with a priest or a deacon. 

Anointing of the Sick:  Call 266-2222  (Mon-Thur, 

8:30am-4pm) Or 295-5738 (after hours) 

Funerals or Memorial Services   

Call 266-2222 to set up a meeting with a priest prior 

to making arrangements for a funeral mass or me-

morial service. 
 

Music Director  

Kepa Stern: 551-4764 

gierstern@aol.com 
 

Welcoming Catholics Home  

Sr. Isabel Rabbon: 261-6356  
 

Next Week’s Sunday Readings - June 23, 2019 

Genesis 14: 18-20 Psalm 110: 1, 2, 3, 4 

1 Corinthians 11: 23-26  Luke 9: 11-17  

This Week’s Sunday Readings - June 16, 2019 

Proverbs 8: 22-31 Psalm 8: 4-5, 6-7, 8-9 

Romans 5: 1-5  John 16: 12-15  

Last Week’s Question:   When we enter 
a Catholic church, we bless ourselves 
with Holy Water and the Sign of the 
Cross. Why? 

Ask...The Stewards! 
 

The first thing our parents taught us about our religion was most 
probably the sign of the cross.  The last thing a priest will do at our 
graveside will be the sign of the cross over our body.  A Catholic's 
life is marked "in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the 
Holy Spirit." 
  
The Sunday readings speak to us about the Father (as originator of 
all life and creation), sending his Son or the Word (for our salva-
tion) and sending the Holy Spirit (related to our rebirth from water 
and the Spirit who will guide us all to the truth).  But as to the 
mysterious unity of the Father, the Son, and Holy Spirit, we can 
only wonder about the mystery of God with our inadequate human 
concepts and abilities.  

Stewardship Challenge:  More important than knowing 
about God is knowing God like the way two beloved know one 
another!  Even the apostles did not have a complete understanding 
of this when our lord physically left them.  But our Lord sent the 
spirit to guide them.  As good stewards, we, too, need the Holy 
Spirit to guide us on our path through life.  

 

Answer:   As a reminder to renew our baptismal 
promises and our commitment to Jesus Christ above 
all else. 

Next Week’s Question:  What is a humeral veil used for? 
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Prayers for Healing 

Shirley Rezentes 
Jan Rich 
Victoria Rivenburgh 
Frank Silva, Jr.  
Helen Sing  
Matthew Souza  
Megan Souza  
Steven Stiles  
Julie Strivens  
Jim Swoish  
Richard Teixeira 
Dcn George Thorp 
Paul Topalian 
Bob Trujillo  
Lydia Viernez  
Gloria Viveiros  
Lehua Weatherwax  
Olivia Wong  
Puaôala Wong  
Howard Yannell 

Dolly Ababon  
Rudy Ababon  
Betty Akeo 
Robert Beyer 
Greg Brossier 
Teagan Brossier  
Ruth Cabrinha  
Sue Capello 
Laverne Lei Chow  
Linda Cravalho 
Sandra D. 
Janet Doyle  
Rachel Dupre  
Rose Marie Farthing 
Ella Gentry  
Maria Gorak 
Mary Grey 
Ethan Hackner  
Wendy Hackner  
Wendell Haole  
Maybelle Helfrich 

Mary Ip 
Ed Lafleur 
Denny Lau 
Randy Lichter 
Gordon Lowell 
June & Francis Lum 
Mary Mannion 
Paul Mannion 
Marie Joy Mateo   
Charlene Medeiros  
Edward Medeiros  
Betty Mihlbauer  
Jim Miltier  
Sharon Odom  
Sharon OôDonnell 
Dennis Piwowarski 
Mika Poueu 
Karen Poulin  
Florence Puana  
Maria Querubin  
Marie Ramirez 

 

Monday, June 17  

9:00am Bible Study-Women Walking With 

Jesus (Makai Room) 

5:30pm SAS Family Zumba (Hall) 

6:30pm Boy Scouts (Hall) 

 

Tuesday, June 18 

6:30pm Bible Study-Fruit of the Vine 

(Makai Room) 

Wednesday, June 19  

7:00pm Prayer Group-F.I.A.T. (Makai 

Room) 

 

Thursday, June 20  

4:30pm Respect Life Ministry (Makai 

Room) 

Friday, June 21  

 

Saturday, June 22  

Funeral̚ Jennie Lee Chow 

10:00am Funeral Mass 

 Lunch to follow in Parish Hall 

 

5:00pm Mass 

Sunday, June 23  

6:00am Daily Rosary 

6:30am Mass 

8:30am Mass 

11:00am Mass 

6:00pm Mass 

Monday, June 17 
6:30am Janet Carroll, M.M. (RIP) 
Tuesday, June 18  
6:30am Robert Flair (RIP) 
Wednesday, June 19  
6:30am Tim Plick (Blessings) 
Thursday, June 20 
 6:30am  
Friday, June 21 
6:30am   
Saturday, June 22 
6:30am   
5:00pm Walter Kulwik (RIP)  
Sunday, June 23 
6:30am End to abortion 
8:30am Bert Malott Jr. (RIP) 
11:00am Blessings for Parishioners  
6:00pm Geraldine & Kepoikai Aluli (RIP) 
 
Please submit Mass intentions by Tuesday at noon for inclusion in 
the following week’s bulletin.  Thank you for your understanding. 

LordΩs Share  
Weekend of 6/1/19 & 6/2/19 

aŀƘŀƭƻ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΦ   

All Masses      $      7,682 
Donations sent to the office  $         620 
Donations for Outreach  $         200 
Donations for Candles   $           37           
Donation for 5 Yr Maint Plan  $           40 

Total     $      8,579  

 

Balance of Parish Loan (May 2019)     $216,633 

 

Online Donations (May 2019)  $   13,427 

For updates to the names on the Prayers for Healing and/or   
Deployed U.S. Military please email bulletin@stanthonyskailua.org 

Prayers ~ U.S. Deployed Military 

!Ɩ|ȉ±ʞ kƶŴŴĜȡƶƖ ̐ ȹ"ƖƖ±ȉ Ƌ±ʲ±ȉ ěěě ̐ ȹĜƌƶȺĊʲ aƶƖĊ"ƌ 

ó"bʲ °ȡǺĜƖƶ ̐ Ƌ"ȉĜƶ °ȡǺĜƖƶ ̐ ŝɔȡȺĜƖ ų k"ŴĊƶɔƖ  

̐ kĊȉĜȡȺƶǺĊ±ȉ ŝƶˈʞĜ"Ŧ ̐ ŝĜƌƌʲ ȈĜlĊ"ȉ|ȡƶƖ̐ ǹ"ɔŴ ȈĜʘ±ȉȡ  



4 

Thank you so much to those of you who have 
stepped up to help clean our church.  Our 
Church Cleaning Ministry can use the help of a 
few more volunteers to spend one hour on Fri-
day evenings from 6pm to 7pm to help wipe 
down pews, dust, vacuum, and sweep our beauti-
ful church.  Pls call the Parish Office, 266-
2222, if you are willing to help.  Thank you!!! 

To have your child baptized, call the Parish Office, 266-2222, to begin this joyous process. Parents 
and godparents are required to attend a Baptism class held on the first Sunday prior to baptizing 
your child. The next Baptism class will take place on {ǳƴŘŀȅΣ Wǳƭȅ тΣ ŀǘ млŀƳΣ in the Parish Office.  
Baptisms take place on the ǘƘƛǊŘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ уΥолŀƳ aŀǎǎ. 

 

 

 

 

 

The FIAT Prayer Group welcomes all             
parishioners looking for Faith Formation, Fel-
lowship, & Prayer.  Join us this Wednesday, 
June 19th, at 7pm in the Makai Room. 

Church Cleaning Ministry 

Are you interested in helping the frail and  
elderly members of our church?   

Please contact Taylor Jordan, coordinator for 
the Frail and Elderly ministry, at  

tayjordan1219@gmail.com to get involved!  
Typical volunteer commitment is one friendly 
visit per week, lasting about one hour. 

Elderly Ministry 

Every Sunday, Eucharistic Ministers, visit our 
fellow parishioners at their homes who are not 
able to attend Mass and they visit the sick at 
Castle Hospital.  The sick in the hospital and 
the home-bound parishioners often express 
their deep appreciation for the blessing of re-
ceiving the Holy Eucharist on Sunday.   

If you are called to serve as a Hospital or a 
Homebound Minister, please call the Parish Of-
fice, 266-2222.  May our Lord guide you. 

U.S. Bishopsô Pro-Life Chairman Strongly Commends 
Trump Administration for discontinuing Fetal Tissue 
Research at NIH 
 
WASHINGTONðJune 6, 2019.  Yesterday, the U.S. 
Department of Health and Human Services announced 
that it will discontinue research conducted within the 
National Institutes of Health (NIH) involving the use 
of human fetal tissue from elective abortion and it will 
ensure that efforts to develop ethical alternatives are 
funded and accelerated. Archbishop Joseph F. Nau-
mann of Kansas City, Kansas, Chairman of the U.S. 
Conference of Catholic Bishopsô (USCCB) Commit-
tee on Pro-Life Activities issued the following state-
ment strongly commending the Trump Administration 
for this important pro-life action. 
 
Archbishop Naumannôs full statement follows: 
ñWe strongly commend the Trump Administration for 
taking actions to move our tax dollars away from re-
search using body parts from aborted babies and to-
ward ethical alternatives. Scavenging and commodify-
ing the body parts of abortion victims for use in re-
search gravely disrespects the bodies of these innocent 
human beings. Their remains deserve the same respect 
as that of any other person. To subsidize this degrad-
ing practice with our taxpayer dollars is deeply offen-
sive to millions of Americans. Further, the use of fetal 
tissue procured from aborted babies also can lead to 
legitimizing the violence of abortion by suggesting 
that body parts procured in abortion are necessary for 
research. In truth, research using fetal tissue from 
aborted babies is neither ethical nor necessary. Re-
searchers have demonstrated the ability to pursue ex-
cellence in medical research without collaborating 
with the abortion industry to further victimize aborted 
babies.ò       http://www.usccb.org/news/2019/19-106.cfm 

Respect Life Ministry 

Hospital & Homebound Ministry  

mailto:tayjordan1219@gmail.com
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SAS is accepting enrollments for the upcoming 
school year.   Applications can be downloaded 
directly from the website:  www.saskailua.org 

 
Please contact the school office at 261-3331  or  

email: bettykam@saskailua.org 
  

ȠȺ˱ !ƖȺĊƶƖʲ̃ȡ Ƞɔƌƌ±ȉ ȠlĊƶƶŴ 

Wednesday, June 12th—Friday, July 12th 
 

Pre-Kindergarten thru 5th Grade 
Full Morning Sessions 

8:00am—ммΥпрam 
After School Care Offered 

 
6th Grade thru 8th Grade 
Session I:  8:00am-9:45am 

Session II:  10:00am-11:45am 
After School Care Offered 

 
Enriching Activities Offered in a Safe and Caring 

Catholic Environment. 
 

Reserve a space for your child by calling the 
school office at 261-3331 or email:  

bettykam@saskailua.org 
 

New students are strongly encouraged to 
attend Summer school as the transition is    
easier at the beginning of the school year. 

ȠȺ˱ !ƖȺĊƶƖʲ̃ȡ ȠlĊƶƶŴ 

 A brief history of St. AnthonyΩs School 
§ In 1950, the need for larger parish facilities 

and a parish school became more acute. 
§ A Sunday collection envelope system and a 

building fund drive were started. 
§ Four Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet were 

committed to serving as teachers.  
§ Ground was broken in early 1952. 
§ One week after Labor Day in 1952, St. An-

thonyΩs school (with only four classrooms) 
opened its doors to its first students and the 
first private school in Kailua was established. 

§ The convent, housing the Sisters of St. Jo-
seph of Carondelet was dedicated on Octo-
ber 7, 1952. (Today, the convent houses the 
Parish Office on the second floor and the 
Early Learning Center on the first.) 

§ In 2019, St. AnthonyΩs school is still one of 
the best private schools in Hawaii! 
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   WǳƴŜ нтΥ  Farewell Potluck Dinner for Fr. Marlon Belmonte (Parish Hall)  
                            Wǳƭȅ пΥ   Independence Day (Happy Birthday America!) 
   Wǳƭȅ мнΥ   End of Summer School 
   Wǳƭȅ нмΥ   Blood Drive at St. Anthony’s (Parish Hall) 

 Five Year Maintenance Plan 

Weekend of сκуκмф—сκфκмф 

Total to date for 2019:            $   14,374 

aŀƘŀƭƻ ƴǳƛ ƭƻŀ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴŜǊƻǎƛǘȅΦ   

aŀȅ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘ ōƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ ŀƭǿŀȅǎΦ 

June нн—нфΣ нлмф 
In the face of our countryΩs challenges, and challenges 
within the Church, Catholics find strength in the hope 
of Jesus Christ.  We want to share that hope with eve-
ryone. 
 
Religious freedom gives us the space to carry out the 
mission that Jesus has entrusted to the Church.  Reli-
gious freedom means that Catholics, and all people of 
goodwill, are free to seek the truth and to live in       
accordance with that truth, and so to strengthen our 
common life as a nation. 
 
Beginning June 22nd, the Feast of Saints Thomas More 
and John Fisher, the United States Conference of Cath-
olic Bishops celebrates Religious Freedom Week.  In the 
midst of our current challenges, join us as we seek the 
kingdom and find strength in hope. 
 
www.usccb.org/ReligiousFreedomWeek 

...to a farewell potluck dinner 
for our very own Fr. Marlon 
as he prepares to depart for 
the Big Island where he will 
serve as the Parish Adminis-
trator for Sacred Heart Par-
ish in Na§lehu.  

Fr. Marlon will begin work at 
his new parish on July 1st.  

Join us on Thursday, June 27, 
at 6pm in the Parish Hall for 
a fond farewell to               
Fr. Marlon. 

         Aloha oe! 

 The Youth & Young Adults at St. AnnΩs Church     
present άSet a Fireέ concert,  

featuring praise and worship groups                     
from around the island. 

 
Come join the Fun!!! 
Friday, June 28, 7pm 

St. AnnΩs Catholic Church 
46-129 Haiku Road 


